TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 

SPECIAL MEETING

NOVEMBER 9TH, 2009


The Town of Stanford convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, November 9th, 2009 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor David Tetor called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM, and asked for a moment of silence to reflect on our troops still in harm’s way.

Roll Call:  

Robert Cadwallader - present





Joyce Hadden – present





Johanna Shafer – present





Virginia Stern – present





David Tetor – present

OLD BUSINESS:

1. ADOPT 2010 PRELIMINARY BUDGET: A motion was made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Joyce Hadden, to adopt the 2010 Tentative Budget as the 2010 Preliminary Budget.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Johanna Shafer - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

PUBLIC HEARING:

2010 PRELIMINARY BUDGET


A motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Virginia Stern, to close the regular session of this Special Meeting and enter into the scheduled Public Hearing for the 2010 Preliminary Budget.


Supervisor Tetor stated that the Town Board had worked diligently on this budget and had used some of the unexpended fund balance to bring it to a 0% increase for 2010.  The original “wish list” from the various departments carried a 9.3% increase but the Town Board members brought the figures down.  He then asked for comments from the public.

Jan Weido, 47 Church Lane – asked for an overview of the cuts made, and asked if there was a cost of living increase for employees.

Supervisor Tetor – responded that most of the employees as part-time do not make that much money.  The Highway union gave those employees a 4 ½% increase, so most of the part-timers received the same increase.  Mr. Tetor then went through figures that carried increases in the budget and how they were offset by fund balances.

Councilwoman Shafer – added that all departments were asked to make cuts in their respective departments.

Supervisor Tetor – the Bookkeeper and the Historian reduced their requests.  Further cuts were made to the Supervisor, the Assessor, the Court, the Town Clerk, Highway, Recreation, the Planning Board and the CAC.

Mark Lagus, 45 Hunns Lake Road – appreciated that the Town Board did not increase the budget, but other departments can continue to watch their expenditures and usually reduce even more costs.

Supervisor Tetor – continued outlining other expenses that the Town has incurred: reduction of mortgage taxes and adding an administration fee to them, the new MTA tax and possible payments for Sheriffs’ road patrols and election expenses.  He again commended the Board members for their work on the budget.  


With no other comments forthcoming, a motion was made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Joyce Hadden, to close the Public Hearing and go back into the regular session of this Special Meeting.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Johanna Shafer - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. APPROVE 2010 BUDGET: A motion was made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Joyce Hadden, to approve the 2010 Preliminary Budget as the final Adopted 2010 Budget.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

2. SET PUBLIC HEARING FOR MORATORIUM WAIVER REQUEST: A request received from Michael Wayne, 194 Pumpkin Lane, for a moratorium waiver.  A motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Robert Cadwallader, to schedule it for the next
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Town Board meeting, Thursday, December 17th, 2009 at 7:30 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Johanna Shafer - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

3. HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT VACANCY: As Tom Dewhirst will be retiring from the Highway crew as of Nov. 27, 2009, a motion was made by Joyce Hadden, seconded by 

Robert Cadwallader, to appoint James Evans as his replacement as HMEO.  Supervisor Tetor added that the position opening had been advertised by the Highway Superintendent and that three candidates had been interviewed.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Johanna Shafer - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

4. TRANSFER OF WHITLOCK FUNDS: A motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to transfer $764.92 from the Whitlock CLASS account to the General Fund, account #3900018, to cover labor expenses incurred in 2009.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Johanna Shafer - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

5. BUDGET RESOLUTIONS: The following resolutions for the General and Highway Funds were read by Supervisor Tetor, as follows:

GENERAL FUND BUDGET RESOLUTION

RESOLUTION # 18 of 2009



Motion made by Councilwoman Joyce Hadden



Seconded by Councilwoman Johanna Shafer


WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford has expenditures for the adopted 2009 General Fund budget line items that will exceed the amount available in the below mentioned lines, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has funds available in other budget lines and needs to transfer funds to provide for expenses incurred, 


NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford hereby amends and transfers from and to the following budget lines for the adopted 2009 General Fund budget:


Account




Increase

Decrease

00-01-1220-20 – Supervisor – printer


$ 323.22_________________


00-01-1220-40 – Supervisor – cont. exp.




$ 323.22


00-01-1330-40 – Tax Collector – cont. exp.

$ 4,004.79





00-01-1620-10 – Buildings - salaries


$ 764.92





00-06-7140-10 – Playgrounds - salaries

$ 1,045.12





00-06-7310-40 – Youth Programs





$ 1,125.07


00-07-8010-41 – Cell Tower



$ 160.00





00-08-9030-80 – Social Security


$ 79.95










TOTAL:
$ 6.378.00

$ 1,448.29


Revenues




Increase





00-2113 – Cell Tower Escrow


$ 160.00





00-2771 – Whitlock Escrow



$ 764.92





00-2770 – Suspense Account



$ 4,004.79










TOTAL:
$ 4,929.71





Roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.  Motion carried.  Budget Resolution #18 of 2009 unanimously approved this 9th day of November, 2009.

HIGHWAY FUND BUDGET RESOLUTION:

RESOLUTION # 19 of 2009



Motion made by Supervisor David Tetor


Seconded by Councilman Robert Cadwallader

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford has expenditures for the adopted 2009 Highway Fund budget line items that will exceed the amount available in the below mentioned lines, and
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WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has funds available in other budget lines and needs to transfer funds to provide for expenses incurred, 


NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford hereby amends and transfers from and to the following budget lines for the adopted 2009 Highway Fund budget:


Account




Increase

Decrease____

01-04-5110-10 – General Repair - salaries

$ 40,000.00_________________


01-04-5110-43 – General Repairs - Calcium




$ 14,000.00
  

01-04-5120-10 – Bridges - salaries





$ 15,000.00


01-04-5140-10 – Brush & Weeds - salaries




$ 25,000.00


01-04-5142-42 – Snow and Ice - Salt


$ 14,000.00










TOTAL:
$ 54,000.00

$ 54,000.00



Roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.  Budget Resolution #19 of 2009 unanimously approved this 9th day of November, 2009.

6. SET 2010 TRANSFER STATION RATES: After discussion, it was agreed by the Town Board that the ’09 figures would be reviewed again at the December meeting.

7. APPROVE REMEDIAL WORK FOR TOWN HALL BASEMENT: Supervisor Tetor stated that the dampness problems in the new addition’s basement were no one’s fault, according to both the architect and the contractor.  Proposals to do remedial work for the installation of a dehumidifier and duct work in the basement were looked in to, with only one quote received from Mike George Plumbing and Heating.  Approval to proceed with this work in the amount of $2,761.00 with Mike George was given on the motion of Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Joyce Hadden.  Mention was made by Supervisor Tetor that the other problems in the Court and the men’s room should be addressed by the architect/engineer for the project.  After brief discussion, it was agreed that he would be asked to come to the December meeting.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Johanna Shafer - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

8. TAX COLLECTOR VACANCY: Supervisor Tetor stated that the Tax Collector appointee must be a resident of the Town, and the Clerk was instructed to ask one of the applicants, Henry Boehringer, to submit a resume.  The Clerk also advised the Board that another applicant was sending in a letter of interest and a resume.  This matter will be discussed again at the regular meeting on Thursday, 11/12/09.

9. ACCEPT RESIGNATION OF RUSSELL GROW FROM THE C.A.C.: A motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Joyce Hadden, to accept Russ Grow’s resignation from the CAC with regret.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Johanna Shafer - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.  The Clerk will place an ad in the paper for this vacancy.

10. TAX COLLECTIONS-PARTIAL PAYMENTS: Supervisor Tetor informed the Board members that according to the County, this might have to become an accepted practice by the Town, and added that some towns might have to be covered by a BAN to get through the beginning of the year without their anticipated revenues.

11. LETTER FROM FIRE CHIEF KEVIN BROWN, RE: MILL LANE BRIDGE: Discussion followed regarding the letter from Chief Brown regarding the closure of the Mill Lane Bridge, received on 10/28/09, that he deemed a safety issue.  Discussion followed with the Board’s request that this be discussed further at the December meeting with the Fire Company.


With no other business at hand, a motion to adjourn the Special Meeting at 8:35 PM was made by Joyce Hadden, seconded by Robert Cadwallader.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden - yes; Johanna Shafer - yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor - yes.

Respectfully submitted, Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

